	Holbeck Neighbourhood Forum  

DRAFT Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd June 2013 
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Present:

	Councillor Adam Ogilvie

Anne Hopper (Holbeck Area Residents Association)

Ian Pickup (Holbeck in Bloom)

Dennis Kitchen (Voice of Holbeck)

Ann Hepburn 

Dawn Wright 

Roy Cadman

Irene Smith

Chris Jones

Mark Schofield

Andrea Edwards

Janine Walpole
John Roebuck

Roy Blanchard

Flo Campbell

Janet Ford
	Muriel Harris
J. Gough

Anne Savery

F. Cooke

Steve Blackburn

Deven Martin
Graciela McIntyre 

Ken Tidswell (Friends of Holbeck Cemetery)

Eve Tidswell (Friends of Holbeck Cemetery)

Lucy Potter 

Will Sparling (Planning Aid Volunteer)

Mike Dando (Planning Aid England)

Tony Ray (Planning Aid Volunteer)

Ian Mackay (LCC)
Ellie Rogers (LCC)
Steve Ross (LCC) 

	1.0
	Welcome and apologies
	Action

	1.1
	Dennis Kitchen welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	

	1.2
	Apologies were received from Cllrs David Congreve and Angela Gabriel, Alan Lane, Steve Williamson and Ruth Dass.  


	

	2.0
	Minutes of the previous meeting
	

	2.1
	Minutes of the previous meeting held on 23rd February 2013 were agreed as a true record. 

	

	3.0
	Discussion about visit to Chapeltown
	

	3.1
	Anne Hopper lead the discussion about the visit by members of the Forum to Chapeltown earlier in the day to see various regeneration projects. The projects had made a great difference to the area and made it appealing and attractive. The large ‘C’ sign on Chapeltown Road gave identity to Chapeltown. Funding for the refurbished shop fronts had come from English Heritage and depended on extending the conservation area. The Methleys homezone showed the changed appearance of the streets with the merging of roads and pavements and a lot of planting to improve the appearance of the area and to emphasise the identity of the neighbourhood. The group also visited Inkwell, an arts and crafts centre and community café. The projects depended on everyone working together to improve the area. There was interest in going on a visit to Northmoor in Manchester.  
	

	4
	Progress of the Forum 
	

	4.1
	Ian Mackay introduced this and said that Shaun Hanson has been appointed as an independent consultant by Locality and he will be working on the applications for designation and also engaging with businesses to become members of the Forum.  
	

	4.2
	The constitution has been drafted and once checked by Shaun will form part of the application. Everyone to get a copy of the constitution and opportunity to comment before the application is submitted.  
	Ian Mackay

	4.3
	The meeting agreed that the application for designation of the area should be made to the Council as soon as possible over the next two weeks, with the application for designation of the Forum to be submitted to the Council by the end of July.


	Shaun Hanson

	5
	Update on task groups 
	

	5.1
	Content: Tony Ray outlined what the Plan might contain based on previous discussions and comments. The Plan will probably cover planning and non-planning issues and will include a delivery plan for delivering short term actions and long term projects. A summary of what the plan might contain was circulated.   
	

	5.2
	Publicity: Lucy Potter introduced the work of this task group which has organised a competition for pupils of Ingram Road primary school – the pictures to be exhibited at the Holbeck Gala. A website is being developed as well as badges and stickers to promote the Plan. A resident asked for a magazine for Holbeck to let everyone know what is happening. The publicity task group is to consider this. 
	

	5.3
	Community projects: Ellie Rogers said this new task group is concentrating on quick projects to promote the Plan and to be bring the community together, this could include e.g. community events, improvements to the play area on the Moor, promoting local activities and organisations. 
	

	5.4
	Various residents signed up to join the different task groups.
	

	
	
	

	6
	Recent developments in Holbeck
	

	6.1
	Housing PFI: Anne Hopper said she had been promised regular updates by LCC. The Community Advisory Group is to be re-convened when there is progress. The first task of the PFI will be the refurbishment of Meynell Heights.  She will keep the Forum informed about progress. 
	

	6.2
	Brown Lane East – Unity housing association: Anne said that planning issues are now being resolved. Unity housing association hope to start the project before the end of the year, provided they get planning permission by the end of July. 
	

	6.3
	Holbeck working men’s club: Dennis said that volunteers were working to keep the Club open. New members of the club were needed. Hoping to have a BBQ at the Club on the following Saturday. Two bands were playing at the Club on 5th July. Ian Mackay said that Rachel Unsworth at the University of Leeds has carried out research into the impact of pubs on the community and offered to give some support. 
	

	6.4
	Live Well project: Chris Jones said he was developing fitness sessions for everyone at the Working Men’s Club. He was also hoping to develop premises in Holbeck as a centre for wellbeing and other activities. He intended to submit an expression of interest for Olympic legacy funding. 


	

	7
	Date and time of next meeting
	

	7.1
	The next meeting is to be held on Saturday 7th September at 11.30 a.m. at St. Matthews Community Centre. 
	All to note


